Mrs. Harry Lemon was honoured by Branch members on their visit to her home to celebrate her 90th birthday. Mrs. Lemon is still active in the Port Dalhousie branch and in church work. She has many hobbies, painting, writing, in fact she has had many poems published, sewing and making stuffed toys and dressing dolls for Associated Charities.

She left the following day for a 1200 mile trip by car for the wedding of her 61 year old son.



Port Dalhousie W.I. honour Mrs. Harry Lemon, their oldest member on 90th birthday.

Puslinch W.I. marks 70th Anniversary with a gala birthday party. The cake cutting ceremony was performed by Charter member Mrs. Geo. Lewis.

Highlights from the early meeting included excerpts from minutes "demonstration on hitching up a horse", "making of oatmeal cakes." Old snapshots and programmes were displayed.

Former members were back for the event. Corsages were presented to all life members in memory of the late Mrs. E. J. Quail, as well as a life membership to Mrs. A. W. Ord by the President, Mrs. Tom Goddard.



Puslinch W.I. celebrate 70th Anniversary. L-r. Mrs. J. H. Bell life member; Mrs. George Lewis charter member cutting cake; Mrs. James McCaig life member and the President Mrs. Tom Goddard.

Ludlow W.I. — Motto — Preserve things of the past, press on to greater achievements. The programme from the Tweedsmuir History — touching on farm histories and family trees and items from a scrapbook, and a reading entitled "Old catalogues".



Branchton W.I. celebrated their 70th Anniversary with open house. It was indeed a day for remembering and greeting W.I. friends. The oldest branch in Waterloo South District hosted a come-and-go-tea to which the remaining thirteen Branches were invited. Corsages were presented to special guests and tea and anniversary cake served from a lovely appointed tea table. Members of the Branchton W.I. L-r — Mrs. Wm. Kemkes, Mrs. Stuart Cant, Mrs. Robert Dodsworth, Mrs. Stuart Studiman, Mrs. Bertram Turnbull, Mrs. Kenneth Stafford, President; Mrs. Clifford Jones, Mrs. H. R. MacDonald, Secretary Treasurer, Mrs. Bert Oliver, Mrs. Peter Donkers.

Sandusk W.I. celebrated with a special luncheon and programme on 70th Anniversary.

A review of the work over the years was presented. The Women's Institute contribution, through entertaining and war work during both world wars as well as a plaque donated to a local school in memory of a gunner who died in Germany.

The school grounds were beautiful when a Catalpa tree was planted to honour the visit of the King and Queen to Canada in 1939 as well as planting shrubs in 1953 to commemorate the coronation.

The community benefited through their sponsorship of a 4H Homemaking Club, a donation to the West Haldimand General Hospital, and plaques to the senior students (boy and girl) showing the most improvement in school work.

Branch representatives from neighbouring Women's Institutes were present while Mrs. Wm. Mitchell, former Board Director was the speaker.

Sandusk's six members were present — Mrs. Maude Barnes, Mrs. Merrill Nie, Mrs. Leo Mulkins, Mrs. William Nichol, Mrs. William Bray and Mrs. Craig Werner.

## Wentworth South District - 70th

The District President, Mrs. Clare Guyatt, welcomed members from all thirteen branches in the District.

All the branches contributed to the program with skits, solos, and musical numbers as well as to the arrangements for the informal celebration.

One of the many contributions was a skit by the Maggie Johnson Branch entitled "St. Peter Look At Me".

An anniversary cake was cut by a member of Stoney Creek Branch, Mrs. A. B. Jackson.

Burford W.I. Family and Consumer Affairs meeting convened by Mrs. Alfred De Montmorency. Motto
— "There is more to going shopping than being first at the bargain counter." Papers on News from the World of Medicine, and Cholesterol. Humorous reading, "Put your best foot forward."